August 11, 2020


Dear HOA Registrants,

Due to Covid19, we have had to make many changes to the 2020 marathon.  Things are very different from what we originally had planned.  We have been able to obtain a permit from the City and Health Department to hold the marathon, but only after agreeing to many conditions.  They have been good to work with, but the requirements are stringent. 

We want to outline for you some of the things you can expect at packet pick-up, race day and after race day.  We realize this is not what you originally signed up for, and therefore we will offer either a full refund, a deferment, or you can donate your registration fee to the Columbia Track Club.  We do ask that if you will not be attending that you please let us know as soon as possible so we can give the slot to a volunteer or other runner.  We were unexpectedly capped at 100 people total – runners AND volunteers.  This is necessitating some fancy footwork on our part to make sure we can have as many runners as possible, but also have the volunteers we need. 

We realize some of these conditions aren’t desirable, but it is what we needed to do in order to be allowed to have the marathon.  We appreciate your patience and understanding.  It is also possible that HOA will be used as an example for other races in the area to gain approval, so we want to show we can do this under the conditions laid out not only for HOA, but for others as well.  

MUST DO One and Two
You have to do these two things, or you will not be allowed to participate.
1.   Waiver – Due to COVID19, we must require that all 2020 HOA participants sign an additional waiver.  Many of you have already done so and have returned it to us.  Thank you.  We still have many registrants, however, who have not returned the waiver to us.  This additional waiver was sent to you a couple of weeks ago.  We MUST have this waiver returned in order to allow participation.  If we don’t have the additional waiver on file for you, you will not be assigned a bib and will not be allowed to participate.  Please return the waiver to us NLT August 9th. 
2.     Anticipated Starting Pace – Due to COVID19 we will have a staggered start this year.  In order to best plan for the safest start possible, we are requiring all runners to fill out a Google spreadsheet noting their anticipated starting pace. (8:30/mile etc.)  Runners must follow this link (below) and note their anticipated starting pace so we can line up runners accordingly.  This must be done NLT August 9th.  Runners who have not filled out the sheet below will not be assigned a bib and will not be allowed to participate. 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1bPXR2YqB-svY235YnjgNwKBERmGy0A0E5IPwTgF2BPs/edit#gid=2349125
     If you need help or have questions about the above two VERY IMPORTANT items, please email the race director, Kathy Lee at Comoheart1960@gmail.com.  
Packet Pick Up
Where:  Boone County History and Culture Center – 3801 Ponderosa Street

When:  Sunday, Sept 6th from 1:00 – 6:00 p.m.  There will be no race day packet pick up.  If you have a special circumstance email the race director at:  comoheart1960@gmail.com
How:  Drive through only.  We will have things set up and cars should follow the signs to get in line to receive their packet.   If you are able to pick up a packet for a relative or friend that would be helpful in minimizing traffic through the area.  Please address any questions prior to packet pick up and race day to:  Comoheart1960@gmail.com

Race Day
Parking for runners will be in the Business Park located at 4230 Philips Farm Road.  This is about 600 meters  south of the start line. Please allow time to park, walk to the start, get through the gate and find a place to stand – all while maintaining 6 feet social distancing.

Entry to the HOA venue (start/finish line) will be through a single gate.  Please follow directions and enter only where told.

There will be no National Anthem presented, no colors, etc. at the start

All runners must enter through the single gate entry point and be wearing a mask.  Runners will need to show their bib to the volunteer to gain entry. 

Only runners and volunteers are allowed in – no family, friends or spectators will be allowed in the HOA venue area either at the start or the finish. 

Runners will find the start area marked for social distancing.  Please stand at a designated spot for the start.

Port-a-potties will be at the start – everyone must use hand sanitizer both before entering the pot and after exiting the pot.  There will be signage and sanitizer. 😊  This is true for the pots along the course as well. 

There will be no official race photographer this year. 

Aid Stations will be minimally manned and will have small individual bottles of water and sports drink set out and spaced.  Please grab a bottle from the table from a distance.  Do not congregate near aid stations. 

Cooper’s Landing and Pierpont General Store are both official aid stations for us this year.  If you have family and friends who would like to wish you well, these are great places to be.  They help sponsor HOA so all are encouraged to enjoy their atmosphere – while maintaining 6 foot distancing.  Please patronize these businesses. 

Runners must wear a mask the entire time they are in the start area.  Runners must wear a mask anytime they are within 6 feet of another runner of volunteer.  After the field spreads out, it is expected runners can remove their masks for most of the marathon, pulling it up when passing another runner, being near a volunteer and after crossing the finish line.

Maintain 6 feet distancing from other runners and volunteers at all times.

After crossing the finish line, runners must wear their mask and exit the area as soon as possible.  No friends, family or spectators are allowed.

Post race bottled water, sports drink, bananas, and individually packaged snack bars, chips and the like will be available for runners to grab on their way out.

There will be no pizza, and no awards ceremony.

There will be no age group awards in 2020.  Overall top 3 M/F and Schulte and Schroeder Awards will be awarded post-race (mailed or local pick up arranged). 

Race shirts will be either mailed or arranged for local pick up approximately 2 weeks after the race. 

Runners MUST familiarize themselves with the course prior to the race.  This is especially important in 2020 as we will have fewer volunteers to give directions.  We recommend driving the course prior to, if possible, or following on Google maps to be familiar with the turns.  We will have signage, of course, and mile markers, but runners must be responsible for knowing the course themselves.  Please check this out ahead of time.  If you have questions about the route, turns, etc.  contact the RD at comoheart1960@gmail.com.  We’ll do our best to answer any questions and help out, but we’ll need to know if you have questions sooner, rather than later.

If you are using HOA as a virtual race for any other marathon, let us know!  Email:  comoheart1960@gmail.com
INSTRUCTIONS AND INFORMATION

Heart of America Marathon
**Please Remember – There is a 6 Hour Time Limit for HOA**
1.  WEAR YOUR HOA NUMBER SO THAT IS IT CLEARLY VISIBLE ON THE FRONT CENTER OF YOUR SHIRT (PREFERRED) OR SHORTS.  DO NOT FOLD OR WRINKLE

2. Run on the left side of the road and on sidewalks as directed on maps and volunteers.  Enter roundabouts from the sidewalk going counterclockwise and crossing at pedestrian crossings.  Do not run through roundabouts or cross to the other side.  Signs or volunteers will direct runners; however, runners are responsible for reviewing maps and instructions prior to the race. 

3. Avoid running in groups which obstructs traffic lanes.  Run single file as much as possible.  This is for your own safety since traffic is fast and heavy and this is not a closed course.

4. Please do not wear headsets, iPod plug-ins, or similar devices.  Much of the course is on narrow two-lane roads with virtually no shoulders; therefore you MUST be sensitive to traffic AT ALL TIMES.

5. Pacing by bicyclists is prohibited.  Unregistered runners running with a registered runner or runners may cause disqualification of the registered runner or runners.

6. The Katy Trail (NOT the River Road) is part of the course from past Cooper’s Landing to Easley Hill.

7. A runner must quit if directed to do so by a medical attendant or race official.  Even if you are not physically removed from the course, you will be disqualified.

8. SPECTATORS:  PLEASE AVOID DRIVING ON THE COURSE AS MUCH AS POSSIBLE.  To do so creates a hazard for the runners and the public.  If you must drive past runners, please go slowly and carefully.  Social distancing must be practiced in any area associated with HOA.  Open areas to view runners are:  Rock Bridge Elementary, Cooper’s Landing, Nashville Baptist Church, Pierpont General Store and Philips Lake.

9. Results will be available at: https://runsignup.com/Race/Results/69783/,  heartofamericamarathon.com or columbiatrackclub.com/hoa.
CHIP TIMING

Chip timing is by Kinetic Timing.  Awards will be given be given based on gun times, while official results and records will be based on chip times. 

FLASHING LIGHTS and HEADLAMPS

We recommend a flashing light on the back of your hat, shirt or pack and also a headlamp for use for the first 30 minutes of the race – longer if it is foggy.  

The first mile of this course will be in the dark with limited street lighting and some rough road patches near Woodhaven.  Exercise caution. 

PORTABLE TOILETS

Will be located at the start line (3 toilets, one accessible), RB Elementary (K/163), Route K/Old Plank, Cooper’s Landing (allowing runners the use of their portables), Nashville Baptist Church, Pierpont General Store and Shooting Star Trailhead.  Park flush toilets are available at Philips Lake.

MEDICAL SUPPORT

There will be medical support on the course and at the finish line.  Boone County Fire will be staged just over half-way through the course at Nashville Baptist Church.  


